The Gray County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, April 15, 2024, at
9:00 a.m. with Mark Busch, Glenn Oyler, Orville Williams and Ashley Rogers, County Clerk attending.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Abatements #2023-075, Doug Classen for $2,955.38; and #2023-076, Dodge City Coop for
$22,574.02 were approved.

Warrants were presented and allowed as follows: Accounts Payable #63094-#63229 and
Payroll by direct deposit. Payments by funds were:

Payroll $75,249.01
County General 46,767.03
Road & Bridge 427,014.65
Landfill 37,630.75
Noxious Weed 11,766.46
County Health 378.18
Special Health 845.63
Ambulance 8,602.19
PSAP 911E 748.79
Appraiser 1,584.71
Election 226.99
Payroll Holding 5,751.19
Employee Benefit 40.00
Rural Fire District 2,982.62

Alex Hibbert & Lyn Wright entered the meeting at 9:50 a.m. They presented the corrected bi-
laws for the Rural Fire Committee. They were approved. They then discussed the burn ban. It
expires today. Alex said we aren’t expecting any moisture in the near future. They would like to
extend the burn ban. Glenn moved to extend the burn ban until further notice and Orville seconded
the motion. The motion carried. Commissioners said If we get some good moisture we can re-
evaluate then.

Brian McGrew entered the meeting at 10:30 a.m. He presented bids for 2 syringe pumps. This
way they will have one for every ambulance. Mark moved to accept the bid of $3,900.00 from
Quadmed, Inc for (2) Medex Medfusion 3500 Syringe Pumps. Orville seconded the motion. The
motion carried. Payment will be as follows: V2 from the Ambulance Special Equipment South Fund
and 2 from the Ambulance Special Equipment North Fund. The bid is on file.

Sean Wendel & John Riggins entered the meeting at 10:55 a.m. Sean presented the 2023 NW
Eradication report for signatures. It was signed. He then discussed the 2013 Kenworth truck at road
& bridge. It needs repairs and he can’t find anyone to do them. He will be selling it on Purple Wave
and purchasing another truck. He presented a bid for a 2019 International with 141,862 miles. Glenn
moved to accept the bid of $59,000.00 from Trivista for a 2019 International HX 620 6x4 Daycab.
Orville seconded the motion. The motion carried. Payment will be from the Road and Bridge Fund.
The bid is on file.

Sean then discussed purchasing material from Klotz sand for shouldering. It will cost
$14,515.20. The purchase was approved. John discussed funding we are applying for. It will be
used for projects for Road & Bridge.

Chairman
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